
“Where were you 20 years ago?”  The year was 1993 (for the math-
ematically challenged).  Bill Clinton was President.  The Late Show 
with David Letterman began.  A battle took place between the Branch 
Davidians and the FBI, in Waco, Texas.  Billboard’s number one song 
was “I Will Always Love You,” by Whitney Houston.  (Number two for 
the year was “Whoomp, There it Is!” by Tag Team.) Two police officers 
were convicted in Los Angeles for the beating of Rodney King.  Ruth 
Bader Ginsburg was appointed to the Supreme Court. Ty launched 
Beanie Babies.  Some of you may have been in elementary school, or 
high school, and some of you.....not.  

Twenty years ago, I was working as a new associate at Breit, Drescher, 
and Breit, P.C.  Although I must confess that practicing personal injury

law was not my career goal when I went to law school, I now know it was the best first job I could 
have possibly had. I was able to try hundreds of jury trials by myself. I found out that I really 
enjoyed helping my clients.  Plus, I learned that I preferred even a bad day in court, over a good 
day in the office. But one of the most important things I learned in my first job was a “culture of 
involvement in the local bar.”  

One of the first things I did when I became a new attorney 20 years ago, at the insistence of the 
partners, was fill out countless applications to join bar organizations. I joined the the Norfolk & Ports-
mouth Bar Association, along with the Virginia Beach Bar Association, the Virginia Bar Association, 
the Virginia Trial Lawyers Association, the Association of Trial Lawyers of America and the American 
Bar Association. Soon after its formation, I joined the James Kent Inn of Court. I joined the Virginia 
Women Attorneys Association. I am probably leaving something out, but you get the picture. 

My point is that the partners at my first job, 20 years ago, not only encouraged me to be involved 
in the local bar, but I am fairly certain it was mandatory.   They taught me that being an attorney 
meant not just preparing and trying my cases, but also serving in my community and my local bar.  
Serving in NPBA allowed me to learn from outstanding attorneys and judges.  It allowed me to 
meet people I would never have a case with.  I benefitted from their knowledge of everything from 
law and trial skills, to people skills. I saw how to run a meeting and how NOT to run a meeting.  
I learned event planning, and who you could count on when there was an unplanned emergency. 
(And that you can always count on an unplanned emergency.) I met many of you through the 
NPBA, and I am excited to see you at the luncheons and events, even though we have never had 
a case together.  

I know we are all super busy and being asked to “do more with less.” I certainly understand the 
financial choices that need to be made when your firm will not pay for your bar dues. I have been 
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U p c o m i n g  E v e n t s 

Virginia Van Valkenburg

Annual Dinner
Thursday, May 9, 2013

Norfolk Yacht & Country Club
Social Hour 6:00 PM

Dinner 7:00 PM

Please make your reservation by 
May 3, 2013

Portsmouth Courts Update
2 CLE Credits

Friday, May 24, 2013 • 1:30-3:30 PM
Portsmouth Judicial Center

1345 Court Street, Portsmouth

Young Lawyers Section Golf Event
Thursday, June 27, 2013 • 1:00 PM

Bide-A-Wee Golf Course
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When your clients have 
questions about philanthropic 
bequests...have the answers 

at your fingertips.
Become an instant expert... 

with our free, informative, and inspiring booklet. 
Order your copy (or copies) today.

bequests@hamptonroadscf.org

One Commercial Place u  Suite 1410 u  Norfolk, VA 23510-2103 u  (757) 622-7951 u  www.leaveabequest.org
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(President’s Message continued)
with the United States Attorney’s Office for more than 10 years, and they do not pay any of 
my dues or fees.  But thankfully my career started with an emphasis on participation in the 
local bar.  Even though my practice is entirely in federal court now, I find it more important 
than ever to maintain involvement in my local law community. 

If you are a member (which you probably are if you are reading this message and especially 
if you are STILL reading this message), but you are not active, I encourage you to be active.  
Look at the list of committees on the flyer in this issue, and pick one you think you may be 
interested in.  If you are a “young lawyer,” I encourage you to show up to a few of their events 
and meet the outstanding “young lawyers” running those events.  If you are in a season of your 
life where you cannot serve on a committee, how about simply coming to the Annual Dinner 
on May 9th?  Or getting some friends together for the golf tournament on June 27?  Or just 
deciding to make one or two of the monthly luncheon meetings in the fall?

If you are a member and are involved, I thank you for all you have done to make this bar a 
success.  Excellent events like our CLEs or the Bench Bar Conference we had last month could 
not happen without so many dedicated people putting in time and sponsorship for the event.  
I hope you will pass on the “culture of involvement in the local bar,” and encourage friends 
and colleagues to join the Norfolk & Portsmouth Bar Association.  I know I have received far 
more than I have given from my 20 plus years in the bar.  

And now, as they say in the Hair Club for Men commercials, “I am not just a satisfied 
customer, I am also the President.”  

On April 10, 2013, several at-
torneys met with Magistrate Judge 
Lawrence R. Leonard for the latest 
installment of the YLS’s Breakfast 
with the Bench.  Judge Leonard 
gave his pointers for practicing in 
federal court based upon his past 
observations as a U.S. Attorney, as 
well as his recent observations as a 
newly appointed Magistrate Judge. His message 
emphasizing preparation, civility, and profes-
sionalism in the courtroom was well-received 
and very much appreciated. The YLS thanks 
Judge Leonard greatly for taking the time to 
participate in the Breakfast with the Bench.

Thank you to everyone who came out 
and made the effort to volunteer their time 
with ForKids on April 13, 2013. For the past 
25 years, ForKids has been working hard to 
break the cycle of homelessness and poverty 
for families and children in our community. 
ForKids estimates that this year, over 9,000 
children in our area will slip into home-
lessness. The services they provide include 
safe shelters, educational assistance to the 
children and parents, as well as employment 
and budgeting coaching, and medical services, 
including mental health counseling. Please 
be on the lookout for more volunteer op-
portunities in the future as we work with 
ForKids to fulfill their mission.

If you have not already done so, please 
sign up for and plan on attending the YLS’s 
Annual Golf Tournament, which is scheduled 
for June 27, 2103, at 1:00 pm at the Bide-A-Wee

Bonnie Lane

By Bonnie P. Lane, Chair
Golf Course. There are still spon-
sorship opportunities available 
and I would encourage anyone 
interested to contact Johnnie 
Pearson or David Crain at Willcox 
& Savage for more information.

This has been a very successful 
year for the YLS, with record-
breaking attendance at its annual

events, as well as its community and volun-
teer events. I am proud and honored to have 
been able to serve as this past year’s chair. 
I would like to thank the members of the 
YLS committee for their hard work this past 
year and the hours spent attending monthly 
meetings, as well as planning, executing, 
and participating in many, many wonderful 
events. I have truly appreciated everyone’s 
help, hard work, and encouragement. I would 
like to also thank the Executive Committee 
for their support, as well as Donna Bausch 
for all that she and her staff do to help with 
and promote YLS events. Lastly, I want to 
take this opportunity to publicly thank all of 
the members of the judiciary and the NPBA 
for participating in and attending YLS events 
and for encouraging young lawyers to become 
more involved in the NPBA. We are fortunate 
to have a strong and active bar association and 
legal community, and the continued support 
is greatly appreciated.

I wish Courtney Williams all the best as she 
takes over this next year as chair for the YLS 
and am confident that she will do an excellent 
job in leading the YLS to continued success. 

Message from the Young Lawyers Section
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Accidents Happen In Seconds . . .
Major Verdicts & Settlements Don’t.

Shapiro Favaloro Brannon Appleton Lewis Duffan

757.460.7776

HSinjurylaw.com

SL
AF&

Shapiro, Lewis, 
Appleton & Favaloro

In October 2000, with co-counsel, we obtained the 
largest personal injury verdict in Virginia’s history* 
and have regularly obtained major settlements 
and verdicts since.  Our attorneys welcome the 
opportunity to work with you.

140 Combined Years ExperienceH
Licensed: VA, NC, WV, SC, DC, KY, FL, MAH

*60 Million Dollar record verdict as of Oct. 2000 (French v. NS). Visit our website for info.

Va Beach • Hampton • Eliz. City, N.C.
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Platinum  $750 & up
Kaufman & Canoles, P.C.

NPBA Young Lawyers Section

Gold  $500-$749
Donna Bausch

Pender & Coward, P.C.
Vandeventer Black LLP
Willcox & Savage, P.C.

Silver  $250-$499
Alan D. Albert

Cooper Hurley, PLLC
Reid H. Ervin, P.C.

Honorable Joseph P. Massey
Roussos, Lassiter, Glanzer & Barnhart, PLC

Wilks, Alper & Harwood, P.C. 

Bronze  $100-$249
S. Beryl Adler

Woody Anderson
Honorable Michelle J. Atkins

Gary Arsenault
Bangel, Bangel & Bangel, L.L.P.

Stanley G. Barr, Jr.
Harold E. Bell 

Beth Hirsch Berman
Bertini, O’Donnell & Hammer, P.C.

Bruce Bishop
Jennifer E. Bowen

Ann B. Brogan
Robert E. Brown
Kristan B. Burch

F. Sullivan Callahan
Paul K. Campsen
Ellen C. Carlson

James L. Chapman
John A. Coggeshall

Mary G. Commander
Connor & Price, P.C.

Timothy A. Coyle
Honorable Mark S. Davis

Terry H. Davis, Jr.
John L. Deal

Decker, Cardon, Thomas, Weintraub & Neskis, P.C.

Jeremiah A. Denton, III
Honorable Robert and Dorothy Doumar

Lisa Ehrich
Honorable Jerome B. Friedman

B. Cullen Gibson
Michael A. Glasser
Richard S. Glasser

Dr. Mark Greenspan
David A. Greer

Edward F. Halloran
Honorable Marc Jacobson

Barry Kantor
Ray W. King

Arlene Klinedinst
Montgomery Knight, Jr.

Linda Laibstain
Carl C. LaMondue

James T. Lang
Kamala and David Lannetti
Honorable Joseph A. Leafe

Honorable Everett A. Martin, Jr.
Howard W. Martin

Vincent J.  Mastracco, Jr.
Honorable James S. Mathews

John C. McLemore
Midgett & Preti, P.C.

Daniel J. Miller
Honorable Douglas E. Miller

William H. Monroe, Jr.
Sherri L. Nelson

R. Wayne Nunnally
Robert C. Nusbaum

Charles Oates
John E. Pappas

Mark V. Pascucci
Mark D. Perreault
Amy G. Pesesky

Pierce & Thornton, PLC
Anita O. Poston

Honorable William T. Prince
Ralph Rabinowitz

Palmer S. Rutherford
John M. Ryan

Stanley L. Samuels
Toy D. Savage, Jr.

Norfolk Law Library Friends  •  2012-2013
Donations received as of April 21, 2013

    Library Lines
Norfolk Law Library staff:
Donna Bausch, J.D., M.S.L.S., Law Librarian, dbausch@norfolklawlibrary.org
David Knight, M.S.L.S., Assistant Law Librarian, dknight@norfolklawlibrary.org

Contact Norfolk Law Library at 622-2910  •  www.norfolklawlibrary.org

John S. Shannon
Winthrop A. Short, Jr.
Conrad M. Shumadine
Robert C. Stackhouse

Honorable F. Bradford Stillman
Stephen E. Story
Greg E. Summy
Tavss Fletcher

Constance J. Vandervelde
Charles E. Vogan, Jr.

Guilford D. Ware
Weinberg & Stein

Marshall A. Winslow, Jr.

Additional contributors
Delphine G. Carnes
Vivele R. Dietrich

Douglass W. Dewing 
Edward S. Garcia, Jr.

Honorable Mary Jane Hall 
Karen J. Johnson

William T. Mason, Jr.
Robert W. McFarland

Samuel W. Meekins, Jr.
Honorable Louis A. Sherman

Mark F. Williams

Be a Friend!

Make a Tax Deductible Contribution
to Norfolk Law Library!

Welcome New Members

William W. Nexsen, Jr.
The Decker Law Firm

Thomas H. Sheppard, II
Emily M. Munn, P.C.

Nicole Thurston
Wooton & Shaddock, P.L.C.

Alexander D. Brown
Liberty University law student

David D. Armistead, III
Michigan State law student

William Burke
William & Mary law student

Nicole Marucci
Michigan State law student

•  •  •

Bench Bar Conference
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Virginia Judiciary E-Filing System Pilot to Be Implemented in Norfolk Circuit Court

The Office of the Executive Secretary of 
the Supreme Court of Virginia and George 
E. Schaefer, Clerk of the Norfolk Circuit 
Court, announce that the Virginia Judiciary 
E-Filing System (VJEFS), which allows 
attorneys to electronically file civil actions 
in circuit court, will be implemented as a 
pilot program in the Norfolk Circuit Court, 
beginning April 15, 2013.

VJEFS is a comprehensive automated sys-
tem developed by the Office of the Executive 
Secretary to integrate with the circuit court 
clerks’ offices’ existing statewide Circuit Case 
Management, Case Imaging, and Financial 
Management Systems, thereby improving 
the efficiency of the clerks’ offices.

The Norfolk Circuit Court pilot of 
VJEFS will allow filings in most civil cases. 
Initially, a limited number of attorneys 
will be registered to use the system, and 
expanded registration of attorneys will oc-
cur during the course of the Norfolk pilot. 
It is anticipated that VJEFS will be made 
available as a pilot program in other circuit 
courts within six months, and subsequently 
offered to all circuit courts throughout the 
Commonwealth.

“On behalf of the Supreme Court of 
Virginia, I am delighted to announce that 
the Virginia Judiciary E-Filing System is 
being launched as a pilot program in the 
Circuit Court for the City of Norfolk and 
will soon be offered statewide to all circuit 
courts. The Virginia Judiciary E-Filing 
System provides a service to attorneys, 
enhances efficiency in the clerks’ offices of 
the circuit courts, and ultimately makes 
our courts more accessible.”
	 Cynthia D. Kinser, Chief Justice 

Supreme Court of Virginia

“The Virginia Judiciary E-Filing System 
promises to revolutionize how court clerks 
do business. Using this technology will free 
our offices from repetitive data entry, filing 
and scanning.”
	 George E. Schaefer, Clerk 
	 Norfolk Circuit Court

About the Office of the Executive Sec-
retary: The Office of the Executive Secre-
tary provides administrative support and 
technical assistance for all of the courts 
and magistrate offices within the Com-
monwealth. This includes the training and 

education of all judicial branch employees, 
as well as legal research assistance for judges. 
This office also provides payroll, purchasing, 
accounts payable, human resources, plan-
ning, and grant services to the courts. It 
supplies information technology, including 
Internet, e-mail, case management, and video 
technology to the courts and magistrates.

About the Norfolk Circuit Court Clerk’s 
Office: The Clerk of the Circuit Court is a 
constitutional officer elected to serve an 
8-year term. The Circuit Court Clerk’s Of-
fice performs multiple duties, including 
serving as custodian of court case records, 
recording deeds, providing probate ser-
vices, preserving historic records, acting 
as record keeper of election ballots, and 
issuing marriage licenses.

For more information on VJEFS, please 
contact Katya N. Herndon, Director of 
Legislative and Public Relations, Office of 
the Executive Secretary, Supreme Court 
of Virginia at (804) 786-6455. For specific 
information about the Norfolk pilot pro-
gram, please contact Thomas A. Larson, 
Chief Deputy Clerk, Norfolk Circuit Court 
Clerk’s Office, at (757) 664-4392.

Dan Tannen 
3420 Forsythia Lane  Burtonsville, MD  20866 

301.384.9191  FAX: 301.236.4533   dtannen@verizon.net 
 

REQUEST FOR CASH ADVANCE 
 
I make small cash advances on automobile accident cases through lawyers with whom I have a meeting 
of the minds.   Here's how I make it easy for you to work with me:  
 

1. I never talk with the lawyer's client.  The lawyer determines if an advance is appropriate, and further 
determines the amount of the advance.  The only time a cash advance makes it difficult to settle is when 
a client borrows too much money. 

2. I never do any due diligence.  The case has to have clear liability, injuries related to the accident, an 
insurance policy, and be the type of case that the lawyer would invest in himself, if not prohibited from 
doing so.    

3. I charge 20% every six months, with no upfront fee, no minimum, and no compounding.  All I need is 
the information below.  

4. I send the check and paperwork to your office by regular mail.  Your client signs the paperwork and 
gets the check.  If you want overnight delivery, provide your Fedex number below. 

 
Attorney Name Today's Date 
Attorney Phone Amount of Advance 
Client Name Date of Accident 
Client Street Insurance Company 
Client City, State, Zip Claim Number 
Client Phone Fedex  # 
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NPBA Foundation Sponsors “Lawyers Without Rights” Event
By David W. Lannetti, Vandeventer Black LLP, NPBA Foundation Board Member

The Norfolk & Portsmouth Bar Founda-
tion recently provided financial sponsorship 
for a thought-provoking public forum. Dur-
ing the month of April 2013, Old Dominion 
University (ODU) displayed an extraordinary 
exhibit entitled “Lawyers Without Rights:  
Jewish Lawyers Under the Third Reich.” It 
was created by the German Federal Bar and 
chronicles Jewish lawyers who were affected 
by, and the consequences of, Hitler’s system-
atic steps toward destruction of the Rule of 
Law, including barring Jewish lawyers and 
judges from active participation in practic-
ing law and protecting individual rights.

On April 11, a panel discussion featured 
former U.S. Congressman and World War 
II veteran G. William Whitehurst, Ph.D., 
the Honorable U.S. District Judge Mark S. 
Davis, and ODU German Professor Frederick 
Lubich and was ably moderated by NPBA 
member Susan Blackman of Willcox & 
Savage, P.C.

In attendance at ODU’s Diehn Fine and 
Performing Arts Center, was a capacity 
crowd of over 200, which included judges, 
lawyers, professors, students, and commu-
nity members. Congressman Whitehurst 
briefly discussed the collapse of Germany’s 
Weimar Republic and explained his views 
regarding why a similar breakdown was 
unlikely in the United States. Professor 
Lubich followed with a presentation inter-
preting Thomas Mann’s novella Das Gesetz 
(The Tables of the Law) as a literary model 
that reflects central aspects of the mass 
manipulation with which fascist ideologues 
molded Nazi Germany. Judge Davis then 
discussed the Rule of Law and its central 
tenets of neutrality, universality, and gov-
ernance. Taking Congressman Whitehurst’s 
comments to a deeper level, he analyzed 

whether the obliteration of the Rule of 
Law could happen in the United States as 
it did in Germany.

In hindsight, the breakdown in Germany 
resulted from a confluence of events  that—
hopefully—would never occur in the United 
States:  (1) limited democratic experience, 
unlike the American democratic system 
that can be traced back to the Magna Carta; 
(2) internal national instability, stemming 
from post-World War I hyperinflation and 
high unemployment that led to extreme 
nationalism; (3) the Weimar constitution, 
which allowed the German President to 
take singular control of the country as 
had been done by German President 
Hindenburg to suspend basic human 
rights and detain individuals without 
trial; and (4) little history of societal in-
terest groups in Germany and, hence, no 
tradition of challenging authority, unlike 
U.S. groups that support, among other 
things, judicial independence, religious 
freedoms, and racial rights. Few stood 
up to the Nazis; in the face of injustice 
and the absence of the Rule of Law, many 
failed to act.

As pointed out, however, the United 
States is not immune from denying human 
rights and liberty, as evidenced by its history 
of slavery and racial discrimination. The 
efforts by the Nazi party to erode human 
rights and rather swiftly transition Ger-
many from a free nation to a dictatorship 
remind us of the importance of protecting 
the independence of our judiciary and the 
legal system that preserves our rights. 
Judge Davis concluded his presentation 
with a sentiment that aptly sums up the 
exhibit, “We can’t predict the future, but 
we can learn from the past.”

Farideh Goldin of ODU; Dr.William Whitehurst; Knut Abraham, German Embassy Counselor; 
Judge Mark Davis; and Susan Blackman of Willcox & Savage

specialcounsel.com

800.737.3436

Norfolk 757.548.6660

Richmond 804.418.6220

Our expertise  
makes us  
Special Counsel.

Since 1987, Special Counsel 
has been the leader in the 
field of legal staffing and 
eDiscovery solutions. We 
recently changed our look, but 
our unrivaled expertise and 
track record of success hasn’t 
changed one bit. In fact, in a 
world of ever-changing legal 
staffing needs, we are still the 
premier source for the most 
qualified legal professionals—
both contract and direct-
hire—as well as custom-
tailored eDiscovery and 
document review solutions. 

To find out what makes us 
Special Counsel, contact  
us today. 

Announcements

The law firm of Bertini O’Donnell & Ham-
mer, P.C. has changed its name to Bertini 
& Hammer, P.C. Lisa Bertini and Amberley 
Hammer continue to serve clients in all 
matters related to personal injury, em-
ployment and medical malpractice. The 
firm’s address is: 999 Waterside Drive, 
Suite 1010, Norfolk, VA 23510, 670-3868, 
www.bhlegalteam.com.

Commander & Carlson announces that 
Mary G. Commander has been selected by 
Virginia Business Magazine as a member 
of the Legal Elite in Alternative Dispute 
Resolution.

Inman & Strickler, PLC is pleased to an-
nounce that member Lee A. Handford has 
been reelected to the Board of Directors 
of The Roundtable of Business Leaders, a 
501(c)(6) business league devoted to the 
improvement of local business conditions. 
The Roundtable is a Virginia Beach-based 
organization that periodically presents 
speakers on the most important issues af-
fecting Hampton Roads, offers a mentoring/
scholarship program for local rising college 
juniors, conducts trips to local places of 
interest to the business community, and 
holds an annual holiday charity and schol-

arship fund-raising gala in cooperation with 
the Noblemen.

Jeanne S. Lauer, a principal of the law firm 
of Inman & Strickler, PLC, has been named 
the 2012 Distinguished Service Award 
recipient by the Southeastern Virginia 
Chapter of the Community Association 
Institute (SEVA CAI). The award is given 
to a member for a long term achievement 
of outstanding service to the Chapter. 
SEVA CAI is a non-profit organization 
committed to inspiring professional-
ism, effective leadership and responsible 
citizenship in community associations 
through education. Ms. Lauer served on 
the Board of Directors for SEVA CAI from 
2006-2012.

Pender & Coward announces that share-
holder Richard E. Garriott, Jr. has been 
appointed Vice Chair of the Virginia Bar 
Association’s Domestic Relations Coun-
cil. This council works to maintain and 
improve effective activity in promoting 
policy, legislation and awareness in the 
family law area, and fostering quality 
among the family law bar.

The personal injury law firm of Shapiro, 
Lewis, Appleton & Favaloro is pleased to 
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announce that Jim Lewis has been elected 
to the Board of Governors of the Virginia 
Trial Lawyers Association. The VTLA is a 
statewide organization of attorneys dedi-
cated to promoting professionalism within 
the trial bar and protecting the soundness 
of our judicial system.

TowneBank announces that Ute Heiden-
reich has been promoted to Executive 
Vice President and General Counsel for 
TowneBank. She also serves as President 
of Towne 1031 Exchange, LLC. She earned 
her juris doctorate from the Marshall 
Wythe School of Law at William and 
Mary. 
Vandeventer Black LLP is pleased to an-
nounce that Tom Berkley has been elected 
to the Board of Directors for Colonna’s 
Shipyard, Inc.  Founded in 1875, Colonna’s 
Shipyard is one of the oldest family owned 
full service private shipyards in the United 
States. Tom has litigated cases before Virgin-
ia trial courts, the Virginia Court of Appeals, 
the Virginia Supreme Court, federal trial 
courts in the Eastern and Western Districts 
of Virginia, the Fourth Circuit Court of Ap-
peals, and administrative agencies along the 
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NPBA Foundation Sponsors “Lawyers Without Rights” Event
By David W. Lannetti, Vandeventer Black LLP, NPBA Foundation Board Member

The Norfolk & Portsmouth Bar Founda-
tion recently provided financial sponsorship 
for a thought-provoking public forum. Dur-
ing the month of April 2013, Old Dominion 
University (ODU) displayed an extraordinary 
exhibit entitled “Lawyers Without Rights:  
Jewish Lawyers Under the Third Reich.” It 
was created by the German Federal Bar and 
chronicles Jewish lawyers who were affected 
by, and the consequences of, Hitler’s system-
atic steps toward destruction of the Rule of 
Law, including barring Jewish lawyers and 
judges from active participation in practic-
ing law and protecting individual rights.

On April 11, a panel discussion featured 
former U.S. Congressman and World War 
II veteran G. William Whitehurst, Ph.D., 
the Honorable U.S. District Judge Mark S. 
Davis, and ODU German Professor Frederick 
Lubich and was ably moderated by NPBA 
member Susan Blackman of Willcox & 
Savage, P.C.

In attendance at ODU’s Diehn Fine and 
Performing Arts Center, was a capacity 
crowd of over 200, which included judges, 
lawyers, professors, students, and commu-
nity members. Congressman Whitehurst 
briefly discussed the collapse of Germany’s 
Weimar Republic and explained his views 
regarding why a similar breakdown was 
unlikely in the United States. Professor 
Lubich followed with a presentation inter-
preting Thomas Mann’s novella Das Gesetz 
(The Tables of the Law) as a literary model 
that reflects central aspects of the mass 
manipulation with which fascist ideologues 
molded Nazi Germany. Judge Davis then 
discussed the Rule of Law and its central 
tenets of neutrality, universality, and gov-
ernance. Taking Congressman Whitehurst’s 
comments to a deeper level, he analyzed 

whether the obliteration of the Rule of 
Law could happen in the United States as 
it did in Germany.

In hindsight, the breakdown in Germany 
resulted from a confluence of events  that—
hopefully—would never occur in the United 
States:  (1) limited democratic experience, 
unlike the American democratic system 
that can be traced back to the Magna Carta; 
(2) internal national instability, stemming 
from post-World War I hyperinflation and 
high unemployment that led to extreme 
nationalism; (3) the Weimar constitution, 
which allowed the German President to 
take singular control of the country as 
had been done by German President 
Hindenburg to suspend basic human 
rights and detain individuals without 
trial; and (4) little history of societal in-
terest groups in Germany and, hence, no 
tradition of challenging authority, unlike 
U.S. groups that support, among other 
things, judicial independence, religious 
freedoms, and racial rights. Few stood 
up to the Nazis; in the face of injustice 
and the absence of the Rule of Law, many 
failed to act.

As pointed out, however, the United 
States is not immune from denying human 
rights and liberty, as evidenced by its history 
of slavery and racial discrimination. The 
efforts by the Nazi party to erode human 
rights and rather swiftly transition Ger-
many from a free nation to a dictatorship 
remind us of the importance of protecting 
the independence of our judiciary and the 
legal system that preserves our rights. 
Judge Davis concluded his presentation 
with a sentiment that aptly sums up the 
exhibit, “We can’t predict the future, but 
we can learn from the past.”

Farideh Goldin of ODU; Dr.William Whitehurst; Knut Abraham, German Embassy Counselor; 
Judge Mark Davis; and Susan Blackman of Willcox & Savage

specialcounsel.com

800.737.3436

Norfolk 757.548.6660

Richmond 804.418.6220

Our expertise  
makes us  
Special Counsel.

Since 1987, Special Counsel 
has been the leader in the 
field of legal staffing and 
eDiscovery solutions. We 
recently changed our look, but 
our unrivaled expertise and 
track record of success hasn’t 
changed one bit. In fact, in a 
world of ever-changing legal 
staffing needs, we are still the 
premier source for the most 
qualified legal professionals—
both contract and direct-
hire—as well as custom-
tailored eDiscovery and 
document review solutions. 

To find out what makes us 
Special Counsel, contact  
us today. 

Announcements

The law firm of Bertini O’Donnell & Ham-
mer, P.C. has changed its name to Bertini 
& Hammer, P.C. Lisa Bertini and Amberley 
Hammer continue to serve clients in all 
matters related to personal injury, em-
ployment and medical malpractice. The 
firm’s address is: 999 Waterside Drive, 
Suite 1010, Norfolk, VA 23510, 670-3868, 
www.bhlegalteam.com.

Commander & Carlson announces that 
Mary G. Commander has been selected by 
Virginia Business Magazine as a member 
of the Legal Elite in Alternative Dispute 
Resolution.

Inman & Strickler, PLC is pleased to an-
nounce that member Lee A. Handford has 
been reelected to the Board of Directors 
of The Roundtable of Business Leaders, a 
501(c)(6) business league devoted to the 
improvement of local business conditions. 
The Roundtable is a Virginia Beach-based 
organization that periodically presents 
speakers on the most important issues af-
fecting Hampton Roads, offers a mentoring/
scholarship program for local rising college 
juniors, conducts trips to local places of 
interest to the business community, and 
holds an annual holiday charity and schol-

arship fund-raising gala in cooperation with 
the Noblemen.

Jeanne S. Lauer, a principal of the law firm 
of Inman & Strickler, PLC, has been named 
the 2012 Distinguished Service Award 
recipient by the Southeastern Virginia 
Chapter of the Community Association 
Institute (SEVA CAI). The award is given 
to a member for a long term achievement 
of outstanding service to the Chapter. 
SEVA CAI is a non-profit organization 
committed to inspiring professional-
ism, effective leadership and responsible 
citizenship in community associations 
through education. Ms. Lauer served on 
the Board of Directors for SEVA CAI from 
2006-2012.

Pender & Coward announces that share-
holder Richard E. Garriott, Jr. has been 
appointed Vice Chair of the Virginia Bar 
Association’s Domestic Relations Coun-
cil. This council works to maintain and 
improve effective activity in promoting 
policy, legislation and awareness in the 
family law area, and fostering quality 
among the family law bar.

The personal injury law firm of Shapiro, 
Lewis, Appleton & Favaloro is pleased to 
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announce that Jim Lewis has been elected 
to the Board of Governors of the Virginia 
Trial Lawyers Association. The VTLA is a 
statewide organization of attorneys dedi-
cated to promoting professionalism within 
the trial bar and protecting the soundness 
of our judicial system.

TowneBank announces that Ute Heiden-
reich has been promoted to Executive 
Vice President and General Counsel for 
TowneBank. She also serves as President 
of Towne 1031 Exchange, LLC. She earned 
her juris doctorate from the Marshall 
Wythe School of Law at William and 
Mary. 
Vandeventer Black LLP is pleased to an-
nounce that Tom Berkley has been elected 
to the Board of Directors for Colonna’s 
Shipyard, Inc.  Founded in 1875, Colonna’s 
Shipyard is one of the oldest family owned 
full service private shipyards in the United 
States. Tom has litigated cases before Virgin-
ia trial courts, the Virginia Court of Appeals, 
the Virginia Supreme Court, federal trial 
courts in the Eastern and Western Districts 
of Virginia, the Fourth Circuit Court of Ap-
peals, and administrative agencies along the 
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East Coast. He has successfully advised and 
defended maritime and construction clients 
on numerous matters, including, but not 
limited to marine terminal operations, 
maritime contracts, seaman injuries, cargo 
claims, oil spills, federal and state workers’ 
compensation claims, fisheries disputes, 
and recreational boating accidents.

Best Lawyers in America has named Willcox 
Savage lawyer Thomas C. Inglima as the 
Norfolk Mergers & Acquisitions Lawyer of 
the Year for 2013. Inglima chairs the firm’s 
Corporate, Securities and Finance Section. 
He  acts as outside general counsel to a 
variety of national businesses with a prac-
tice focused on mergers and acquisitions, 
venture capital, securities and intellectual 
property transactions. He also advises corpo-
rations with respect to matters of corporate 
governance. In 2012, he represented Land-
mark Media Enterprises in the sale of  its 
Nashville television station (CBS affiliate 
WTVF) to Journal Communications.

Williams Mullen announced that Will 
Hulcher was elected partner.  Hulcher, who 
works in the Norfolk office, practices in the 
firm’s business and corporate group with an 
emphasis on securities matters, corporate 
governance, and mergers and acquisitions. 

He represents public and private corpora-
tions including banks, insurers and retail 
companies. Hulcher advises clients under-
taking public and private offerings of debt 
and equity securities. He also works with 
clients on sophisticated business transac-
tions, including mergers and acquisitions 
and corporate reorganizations.

Announcements continued Court News
Norfolk Juvenile and Domestic Rela-

tions District Court
May 27, 2013	 Memorial Day – Closed
July 4, 2013	 Independence Day – Closed
September 2, 2013	 Labor Day – Closed

Only one court in session for overnight 
arrest cases and emergency cases on 
June 18 and September 16-18, 2013

Classifieds
Professional Office Space available in 

Virginia Beach with easy access to
interstate.  Space has multiple offices, 

conference room, kitchen and free
convenient parking.  Please call Patti

McCune at 460-3477 for more details or 
to schedule an appointment.

NOTICE
On Thursday, May 23, 2013, the Norfolk 
and Portsmouth Bar Association will 
present to the Norfolk Circuit Court the 
portrait of Judge Norman A. Thomas.

You are invited to attend this ceremony, 
which will commence at 3:00 p.m. in 
Courtroom Number 1 of this Court.

Bench Bar Conference

•  •  •

For a complete list of our services and Neutrals  
throughout VA, DC, and MD, call 888-343-0922  

or visit www.McCammonGroup.com

Dispute Resolution and Prevention

The McCammon Group
is pleased to announce our newest Neutral

THOMAS E. ALBRO, ESQ.

HOn. MicHAEL c. ALLEn (RET.)

HOn. JOAnnE F. ALpER (RET.)

HOn. F. BRUcE BAcH (RET.)

HOn. JEAn W. cUnninGHAM

HOn. DEnniS W. DOHnAL (RET.)

JOHn G. DOUGLASS, ESQ.

cHESHiRE i’AnSOn EVELEiGH, ESQ.

FRAncES FiTE, ESQ.

HOn. JOHAnnA L. FiTZpATRicK (RET.)

HOn. JEROME B. FRiEDMAn (RET.)

RicHARD S. GLASSER, ESQ.

ROBERT J. GREY, JR., ESQ.

HOn. E. pRESTOn GRiSSOM (RET.)

ROBERT T. HALL, ESQ.

GRAYSOn p. HAnES, ESQ.

MicHAEL E. HARMAn, ESQ.

HOn. ROBERT L. HARRiS, SR. (RET.)

SUSAn MASSiE HicKS, ESQ.

BARBARA L. HULBURT, ESQ.

JOHn A.c. KEiTH, ESQ.

HOn. DOnALD H. KEnT (RET.)

HOn. LARRY B. KiRKSEY (RET.)

HOn. STAnLEY p. KLEin (RET.) 

HOn. LAWREncE L. KOOnTZ, JR. (RET.) 

HOn. ELiZABETH B. LAcY (RET.)

HOn. WiLLiAM H. LEDBETTER, JR. (RET.) 

EDWARD B. LOWRY, ESQ.

JOHn B. MccAMMOn, ESQ.

HOn. MicHAEL p. McWEEnY (RET.) 

ROBERT T. MiTcHELL, JR., ESQ.

JOHn H. OBRiOn, JR., ESQ.

HOn. nORMAn OLiTSKY (RET.)

HOn. WESTBROOK J. pARKER (RET.) 

HOn. BARRY R. pORETZ (RET.)

MARK E. RUBin, ESQ.

HEnRY M. SAcKETT, iii, ESQ.

HOn. THOMAS S. SHADRicK (RET.)

HOn. pAUL F. SHERiDAn (RET.)

HOn. F. BRADFORD STiLLMAn (RET.)

SEnATOR WALTER A. STOScH

HOn. DiAnE M. STRicKLAnD (RET.)

HOn. ALFRED D. SWERSKY (RET.)

HOn. JAY T. SWETT (RET.)

BRUcE E. TiTUS, ESQ.

GUY K. TOWER, ESQ.

HOn. KEnnETH E. TRABUE (RET.)

HOn. GLEn A. TYLER (RET.)

HOn. ARTHUR B. ViEREGG (RET.)

HOn. ROBERT W. WOOLDRiDGE, JR. (RET.)

HOn. WiLEY R. WRiGHT, JR. (RET.)

Hon. F. Bradford Stillman (Ret.)
Retired Magistrate Judge

United States District Court
Eastern District of Virginia

After twelve years of distinguished service, including 

over 500 successful settlement conferences, United 

States Magistrate Judge Brad Stillman has recently 

retired. Prior to his appointment to the bench, he 

enjoyed a successful civil litigation career in both 

Charlottesville and Norfolk, handling a variety of  

cases ranging from personal injury to general 

commercial matters. As a magistrate judge, his 

docket consisted largely of intellectual property, 

maritime, personal injury, employment, and complex 

commercial matters. Magistrate Judge Stillman 

now brings this diverse background and record of 

accomplishment to The McCammon Group to 

serve the mediation, arbitration, judge pro tempore, 

and special master needs of lawyers and litigants 

throughout the Commonwealth and beyond.





Officers

Virginia Van Valkenburg
  President
  441-6331
  virginia.vanvalkenburg@usdoj.gov

T. Wayne Williams
  President-Elect
  547-5555
  twwilliams@wd-law.com

Gary A. Bryant
  Past President
  628-5520
  gbryant@wilsav.com

Mary T. Morgan
  Treasurer
  397-3481
  mmorgan@portslaw.com

Robert V. Timms, Jr.
  Secretary
  486-7055
  rtimms@inmanstrickler.com

Delphine G. Carnes
  623-3000
  dcarnes@cwm-law.com

James R. Harvey, III
  446-8518
  jharvey@vanblk.com

Charles M. Lollar
  622-9473
  cml@waldoandlyle.com

Lamont Maddox
  454-2045
  lmaddox@guidancelaw.com

Alan D. Albert
  President, Library Board
  441-8914
  aalbert@leclairryan.com

Courtney C. Williams
  Chair
  Young Lawyers Section
  670-3868
  cwilliams@bhlegalteam.net

Staff

Donna Bausch
  Executive Director
  622-2910
  dbausch@norfolklawlibrary.org

Michelle Gibson
  Administrative Assistant
  622-3152
  npbamail@gmail.com

Publisher

Advertising Service Agency, Inc.
  Layout and Printing

999 Waterside Drive, Suite 1330
Norfolk, Virginia  23510

(757) 622-3152
npbamail@gmail.com

www.norfolkandportsmouthbar.org

2

N PO R F O L K & O R T S M O U T H
B A R A S S O C I A T I O N

GAY M. PFISTER, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

RAY W. KING, PRESIDENT
TAVSS, FLETCHER, EARLEY & KING, P.C.
555 MAIN STREET, SUITE 1400
NORFOLK, VIRGINIA 23514

HOWARD W. MARTIN, JR., PRESIDENT-ELECT
CRENSHAW, WARE & MARTIN, P.L.C.
1200 NATIONSBANK CENTER
NORFOLK, VIRGINIA 23510

ANITA O. POSTON, SECRETARY
VANDEVENTER, BLACK, MEREDITH & MARTIN
500 WORLD TRADE CENTER
NORFOLK, VIRGINIA 23510

JOHN Y. RICHARDSON, TREASURER
WILLIAMS, KELLY & GREER, P.C.
600 CRESTAR BANK BUILDING
NORFOLK, VIRGINIA 23514

1330 DOMINION TOWER � 999 WATERSIDE DRIVE � NORFOLK, VIRGINIA 23510 � PHONE 757.622.3152 � FAX 757.622.4406

(President’s Message continued)
with the United States Attorney’s Office for more than 10 years, and they do not pay any of 
my dues or fees.  But thankfully my career started with an emphasis on participation in the 
local bar.  Even though my practice is entirely in federal court now, I find it more important 
than ever to maintain involvement in my local law community. 

If you are a member (which you probably are if you are reading this message and especially 
if you are STILL reading this message), but you are not active, I encourage you to be active.  
Look at the list of committees on the flyer in this issue, and pick one you think you may be 
interested in.  If you are a “young lawyer,” I encourage you to show up to a few of their events 
and meet the outstanding “young lawyers” running those events.  If you are in a season of your 
life where you cannot serve on a committee, how about simply coming to the Annual Dinner 
on May 9th?  Or getting some friends together for the golf tournament on June 27?  Or just 
deciding to make one or two of the monthly luncheon meetings in the fall?

If you are a member and are involved, I thank you for all you have done to make this bar a 
success.  Excellent events like our CLEs or the Bench Bar Conference we had last month could 
not happen without so many dedicated people putting in time and sponsorship for the event.  
I hope you will pass on the “culture of involvement in the local bar,” and encourage friends 
and colleagues to join the Norfolk & Portsmouth Bar Association.  I know I have received far 
more than I have given from my 20 plus years in the bar.  

And now, as they say in the Hair Club for Men commercials, “I am not just a satisfied 
customer, I am also the President.”  

On April 10, 2013, several at-
torneys met with Magistrate Judge 
Lawrence R. Leonard for the latest 
installment of the YLS’s Breakfast 
with the Bench.  Judge Leonard 
gave his pointers for practicing in 
federal court based upon his past 
observations as a U.S. Attorney, as 
well as his recent observations as a 
newly appointed Magistrate Judge. His message 
emphasizing preparation, civility, and profes-
sionalism in the courtroom was well-received 
and very much appreciated. The YLS thanks 
Judge Leonard greatly for taking the time to 
participate in the Breakfast with the Bench.

Thank you to everyone who came out 
and made the effort to volunteer their time 
with ForKids on April 13, 2013. For the past 
25 years, ForKids has been working hard to 
break the cycle of homelessness and poverty 
for families and children in our community. 
ForKids estimates that this year, over 9,000 
children in our area will slip into home-
lessness. The services they provide include 
safe shelters, educational assistance to the 
children and parents, as well as employment 
and budgeting coaching, and medical services, 
including mental health counseling. Please 
be on the lookout for more volunteer op-
portunities in the future as we work with 
ForKids to fulfill their mission.

If you have not already done so, please 
sign up for and plan on attending the YLS’s 
Annual Golf Tournament, which is scheduled 
for June 27, 2103, at 1:00 pm at the Bide-A-Wee

Bonnie Lane

By Bonnie P. Lane, Chair
Golf Course. There are still spon-
sorship opportunities available 
and I would encourage anyone 
interested to contact Johnnie 
Pearson or David Crain at Willcox 
& Savage for more information.

This has been a very successful 
year for the YLS, with record-
breaking attendance at its annual

events, as well as its community and volun-
teer events. I am proud and honored to have 
been able to serve as this past year’s chair. 
I would like to thank the members of the 
YLS committee for their hard work this past 
year and the hours spent attending monthly 
meetings, as well as planning, executing, 
and participating in many, many wonderful 
events. I have truly appreciated everyone’s 
help, hard work, and encouragement. I would 
like to also thank the Executive Committee 
for their support, as well as Donna Bausch 
for all that she and her staff do to help with 
and promote YLS events. Lastly, I want to 
take this opportunity to publicly thank all of 
the members of the judiciary and the NPBA 
for participating in and attending YLS events 
and for encouraging young lawyers to become 
more involved in the NPBA. We are fortunate 
to have a strong and active bar association and 
legal community, and the continued support 
is greatly appreciated.

I wish Courtney Williams all the best as she 
takes over this next year as chair for the YLS 
and am confident that she will do an excellent 
job in leading the YLS to continued success. 
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Accidents Happen In Seconds . . .
Major Verdicts & Settlements Don’t.

Shapiro Favaloro Brannon Appleton Lewis Duffan

757.460.7776

HSinjurylaw.com

SL
AF&

Shapiro, Lewis, 
Appleton & Favaloro

In October 2000, with co-counsel, we obtained the 
largest personal injury verdict in Virginia’s history* 
and have regularly obtained major settlements 
and verdicts since.  Our attorneys welcome the 
opportunity to work with you.

140 Combined Years ExperienceH
Licensed: VA, NC, WV, SC, DC, KY, FL, MAH

*60 Million Dollar record verdict as of Oct. 2000 (French v. NS). Visit our website for info.

Va Beach • Hampton • Eliz. City, N.C.



“Where were you 20 years ago?”  The year was 1993 (for the math-
ematically challenged).  Bill Clinton was President.  The Late Show 
with David Letterman began.  A battle took place between the Branch 
Davidians and the FBI, in Waco, Texas.  Billboard’s number one song 
was “I Will Always Love You,” by Whitney Houston.  (Number two for 
the year was “Whoomp, There it Is!” by Tag Team.) Two police officers 
were convicted in Los Angeles for the beating of Rodney King.  Ruth 
Bader Ginsburg was appointed to the Supreme Court. Ty launched 
Beanie Babies.  Some of you may have been in elementary school, or 
high school, and some of you.....not.  

Twenty years ago, I was working as a new associate at Breit, Drescher, 
and Breit, P.C.  Although I must confess that practicing personal injury

law was not my career goal when I went to law school, I now know it was the best first job I could 
have possibly had. I was able to try hundreds of jury trials by myself. I found out that I really 
enjoyed helping my clients.  Plus, I learned that I preferred even a bad day in court, over a good 
day in the office. But one of the most important things I learned in my first job was a “culture of 
involvement in the local bar.”  

One of the first things I did when I became a new attorney 20 years ago, at the insistence of the 
partners, was fill out countless applications to join bar organizations. I joined the the Norfolk & Ports-
mouth Bar Association, along with the Virginia Beach Bar Association, the Virginia Bar Association, 
the Virginia Trial Lawyers Association, the Association of Trial Lawyers of America and the American 
Bar Association. Soon after its formation, I joined the James Kent Inn of Court. I joined the Virginia 
Women Attorneys Association. I am probably leaving something out, but you get the picture. 

My point is that the partners at my first job, 20 years ago, not only encouraged me to be involved 
in the local bar, but I am fairly certain it was mandatory.   They taught me that being an attorney 
meant not just preparing and trying my cases, but also serving in my community and my local bar.  
Serving in NPBA allowed me to learn from outstanding attorneys and judges.  It allowed me to 
meet people I would never have a case with.  I benefitted from their knowledge of everything from 
law and trial skills, to people skills. I saw how to run a meeting and how NOT to run a meeting.  
I learned event planning, and who you could count on when there was an unplanned emergency. 
(And that you can always count on an unplanned emergency.) I met many of you through the 
NPBA, and I am excited to see you at the luncheons and events, even though we have never had 
a case together.  

I know we are all super busy and being asked to “do more with less.” I certainly understand the 
financial choices that need to be made when your firm will not pay for your bar dues. I have been 
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U p c o m i n g  E v e n t s 

Virginia Van Valkenburg

Annual Dinner
Thursday, May 9, 2013

Norfolk Yacht & Country Club
Social Hour 6:00 PM

Dinner 7:00 PM

Please make your reservation by 
May 3, 2013

Portsmouth Courts Update
2 CLE Credits

Friday, May 24, 2013 • 1:30-3:30 PM
Portsmouth Judicial Center

1345 Court Street, Portsmouth

Young Lawyers Section Golf Event
Thursday, June 27, 2013 • 1:00 PM

Bide-A-Wee Golf Course
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When your clients have 
questions about philanthropic 
bequests...have the answers 

at your fingertips.
Become an instant expert... 

with our free, informative, and inspiring booklet. 
Order your copy (or copies) today.

bequests@hamptonroadscf.org
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